
Election Commission 
City of Aurora, Colorado 

June 8th, 2022 
7:00 p.m. 

Virtual Meeting 
 
 
Call to Order: Scott Irvin called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Roll Call: City Clerk Rodriguez called roll 
 
Members Present: Mike Seufert, Lori Gimelshteyn, Bill McCartin, Scott Irvin 
 
Staff Present: Kadee Rodriguez, City Clerk; Dave Lathers, Senior Assistant City Attorney 
 
Approval of Agenda: Bill McCartin motions to approve the agenda, seconded by Scott 
Irvin. Motion passed. 
 
Approval of Minutes: Scott Irvin motions to approve the 05-17-2022 minutes, seconded 
by Lori Gimelshteyn. Motion passed. 
  
Ward Boundary Changes: Kadee Rodriguez reviewed the first public comment meeting for 
the 2023 re-warding. She explained the public expressed they would like to see better 
advertisements for the upcoming meetings, had questions regarding coordination with 
school districts, and had questions regarding the Election Commission and how members 
are appointed. To follow up on the community concerns, she explained that promotional 
materials for the next meetings were developed and dispersed across multiple city buildings 
and venues in Aurora. An update on the interactive website was provided. Multiple members 
had follow-up questions in regards to the population statistics. Employees from the Planning 
division will be invited to the next meeting to discuss further. Scott began discussion on the 
next set of public input meetings, and the commission coordinated meeting dates as well. 
The Board decided to begin hybrid meeting formats for future Commission meetings. Bill 
requested precinct population maps to be emailed to the members.  
 
 
Miscellaneous Items: Lori Gimelshteyn questions the communities concerns on the 
Election Commission’s political affiliation. Kadee explained the city is non-partisan and that 
the members are all non-partisan as well. Scott Irvin follows up in regards to a legislative 
update and Kadee informed them that Cecilia Zapata attended the legislative update session 
and will be providing any updates at the next meeting.  
 
A discussion was had regarding drop off box locations for election ballots. 
 
Adjournment: Motion by Scott Irvin to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bill McCartin. 
The meeting is adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 

_________________________________ 
 

                                                                     Scott Irvin, Chair 


